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Pastoral Care Jon Rose 
Data/Sound Joshua Morfey 

Bible Reading Ingrid Morfey 
Usher David Samuelson 

Musicians Band 

27th Sept 8:30am Baptism and Confirmation Service 
1st Oct 6pm Admin Team Meeting in SSLC Board Room 

5th – 26th Oct 3 Weeks Pastor on 3 Weeks Annual Leave 
24th Oct 8:30am -5pm Evangelism Seminar @ Rockhampton Lutheran Church 

Oct 26th – 27th  All Week Central QLD Pastors Fraternal in Rockhampton 

Today’s Helpers 

Notices and Happenings 

• Calling for Youth Group Helpers. We are looking for a couple of 
capable people who would be willing to help out at our IGNITE Youth 
events. These usually run every fortnight during school term from 
6:30pm – 8:30pm. Helpers will simply be present to aide Youth 
Leaders. 

• Over the coming months we will be working through the book of 
James in a sermon series. This is a great opportunity to start 
reading through James and gaining a deeper understanding of this 
book. Because of this we will not be using the regular lectionary 
readings, but these have been provided in this bulletin for you to read 
them privately at home/devotions. 

• Have an announcement you want added to the Bulletin? Please 
email it through by Thursday evening of each week to Pastor Luke via 
email: l.spilsbury@me.com. 

• Pastor Luke in now permanently located in his office at the Manse. 
Should you wish to contact Pastor Luke, please use the manse office 
phone number.  

PASTOR’S OFFICE: (07) 4979 4464 

Upcoming Dates for the Calendar 

“Jesus calls us to his rest, and 
meekness is His method. The meek 
man cares not at all who is greater 
than he, for he has long ago decided 
that the esteem of the world is not 
worth the effort.” 
― A.W. Tozer, Pursuit of God 
 


